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CONSULTATION ON THE REVIEW OF THE ELECTORAL COMMISSION

BRIEF Summary OF REPORT

1. The Committee on Standards in Public Life (‘the Graham Committee’) is reviewing the mandate, governance and accountability arrangements of The Electoral Commission, and in particular its current responsibilities and the balance between its executive and advisory functions. 

2. The Graham Committee seeks comments on the consultation paper by 16 May 2006.

Action Recommended


reason for recommendation

4.
Responses to the consultation paper will inform the full scope of the Graham Committee’s Inquiry in the context of public concerns over, for example, voter registration, postal voting and the funding of political parties.

Alternative Options

5.
The Committee may feel that it would be appropriate for Council or other Committees to comment on the consultation paper.

MAIn BoDY OF rEPORT

6. The Committee on Standards in Public Life was established by the then Prime Minister, the Rt Hon John Major MP in 1994. Its terms of reference are: “To examine current concerns about standards of conduct of all holders of public office, including arrangements relating to financial and commercial activities, and make recommendations as to any changes in present arrangements which might be required to ensure the highest standards of probity in public life.” 

7. In 1997, the present Prime Minister announce additional terms of reference: “To review issues in relation to the funding of political parties, and to make recommendations as to any changes in present arrangements”.

8. The Electoral Commission was established as an independent statutory authority in 2000. The Commission is headed by a Chairman with four other Commissioners, none of whom has any connections to any political party. The Commission reports directly to Parliament through the Speakers Committee.

9. The Commission is responsible for overseeing a number of aspects of electoral law including the registration of political parties; the monitoring and publication of significant donations to registered political parties; and the regulation of national party spending on election campaigns. In addition, the Commission has a number of roles relating to the conduct of referendums in the UK; promoting voter awareness; advising those involved in elections on practice and procedure; and reporting on the administration of all major elections.

10. Five years after its creation, the Graham Committee is reviewing whether the Commission’s mandate, governance arrangements and accountability framework are fit for the Commission’s stated purpose of “promoting integrity, involvement and effectiveness in the democratic process”.

11. The Graham Committee is seeking responses to the 14 questions which are attached at the Appendix to this report, and a copy of the full consultation paper will be available at http://www.public-standards.gov.uk/consultations/current.asp

	Sources of further information

a) Further information on the role of the Graham Committee can be found on its website at http://www.public-standards.gov.uk
b) Further information on the role of The Electoral Commission can be found on its website at http://www.electoralcommission.gov.uk



APPENDIX 

SUMMARY OF QUESTIONS

Questions about the mandate of the Electoral Commission

1. Is the mandate set out in the Political Parties, Elections and Referendums Act 2000 conducive to the efficient and effective operation of The Electoral Commission as the regulator of elections and party political donations in the UK?

2. In the light of the experience of the last five years are there any appropriate revisions to the mandate of the Commission that should be made to the Political Parties, Elections and Referendums Act 2000?

3. In particular, is there an appropriate balance between the executive and advisory functions of the Commission?

4. Has the appropriate balance been struck in the division of responsibilities between The Electoral Commission and other public bodies in promoting public awareness of and participation in elections and referendums?

5. Does The Electoral Commission operate as a strategic regulator in exercising its responsibilities in relation to:

(a) the registration of political parties;

(b) the regulation of donations to parties; and

(c) the control of campaign finance?

Questions about the governance of The Electoral Commission

6. Does the independent legal status of the Electoral Commission provide it with sufficient independence from Government?

7. Is the financing of the Electoral Commission – through a combination of income received by the Commission for services, and money provided by Parliament from the Consolidated Fund – compatible with its independent regulatory role?  Is there a more appropriate way of financing The Electoral Commission?

8. Are the restrictions on who can be an Electoral Commissioner appropriate in the light of the responsibilities of Commissioners under the Political Parties, Elections and Referendums Act 2000?

Questions about the accountability of the Electoral Commission

9. Does the Speaker’s Committee of the House of Commons constitute an appropriate accountability mechanism for the Electoral Commission?

10. If it does, are there any incremental changes to its composition, mandate or procedures which would contribute to its effectiveness?

11. If it does not, is there an alternative mechanism to make The Electoral Commission more accountable?

12. Are the devolved administrations of the UK appropriately incorporated into the accountability mechanism?

13. Has the Parliamentary Parties’ Panel and its decentralised variants been an effective way of The Electoral Commission engaging in dialogue with political parties? Is there a more effective way of conducting this dialogue?

General Question

14. The Committee would find it valuable to receive evidence about the development and operation of policy areas within the remit of the Electoral Commission that highlight issues regarding the Commission’s mandate, governance and accountability.

3. 	The Committee is recommended to respond to the Graham Committee’s consultation paper.
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